
Dear SNUCMAA-NA Committee Members and Donors,

I am writing to express my deepest and sincerest gratitude for awarding me the

2024-2025 Seoul National University College of Medicine Alumni Association of North

America (SNUCMAA-NA) Chull Hi Lee, M.D. (Mrs. Kang Ok Lee) Scholarship. Words cannot

fully convey how thankful I am to be selected as a recipient of this scholarship that honors Dr.

Chull Hi Lee’s memory and his remarkable medical practice ​​spanning from Maryland to

California. This scholarship is more than just financial support—it represents a profound belief

in my potential, and for that, I am incredibly humbled.

As I pursue my studies in Applied Mathematics-Biology at Brown University, with the

ultimate goal of becoming a medical practitioner, this scholarship is a lifeline that allows me to

focus wholeheartedly on my education. Your generosity has not only lightened the financial

burden on my family but also given me the freedom to chase my aspirations with unwavering

determination.

I take immense pride in my Korean American heritage, and your support further

strengthens my commitment to both my studies and my community. It is my sincere hope that in

the future, I will be able to give back to the world and make meaningful contributions, not only

as a medical professional but also as someone who has been fortunate enough to receive such

kindness and trust.

I will carry this opportunity with a deep sense of responsibility and gratitude, striving

every day to honor the faith you have placed in me. Thank you once again for this incredible gift:

your belief in me fuels my drive to work harder, dream bigger, and create a lasting impact—just

like Dr. Chull Hi Lee.

With all my heart,

Ju-Woo Nho

Sc.B. Applied Mathematics-Biology

Brown University, Class of 2025

Alpert Medical School, Class of 2029


